

NEWSLETTER

**HONESTY** 

With God's love, we are truthful so we can be trusted and grow in wisdom.

"Speak the truth in love." (Ephesians 4: 15)

#### This week's House Points totals

Blue	Green	Winhers	Yellow
Elephants	Giraffes		Leopards
183	214	243	221

Volume 2, Issue 27 Friday 24th May 2019

Dates for your Diary			
School breaks up for half-term	24th May		
Children return to school	3rd June		
Y3 Trip	3rd June		
Class Photos	25th June		
INSET DAY	1st July		



christian de la christian de l

Scroll down to see what happens when Miss Goodfellow gives 35 cans of squirty cream to Coleshill children... all in the name of charity!

allowed to do this?!?

SPORTS DAYS ARE COMING...

This year we want House Teams to be a much more visible part of Sports Day. Children will be competing for the inaugural Coleshill CE Primary Sports Day Shield and to help children feel even more inspired to perform we would like them to race in their house colours.



We would ask children on the day to bring a simple plain T-shirt in the colour of their house (this does not have to be newly purchased—a currently owned one is fine).

Sports Days this year;

• EYFS—Tuesday June 11th 2019

• KS2—Thursday June 13th 2019 9:30am —12:20pm

KS1—Thursday June 13th 2019 1:00pm —3:00pm

The Sports Day Shield will be presented to the Whole School at the conclusion of the KS1 events.

#### <u>Attendance</u>

w/c 13/5/19, No of children who achieved 100% for the week & class attendance %

RL 20 97.69% RW 17 76.67% 1J 24 95% 1B 22 96% 25 95% 2R 20 25 99.29% 25 95.52% 3BM 28 98% 3R

4B 22 93.33% 4C 28 99.33%

5JG 17 94%

5G 25 98.21%

6F 23 99.29%

6J 27 96.55% Whole School so far

this year 95.07% TARGET: 96.1

#### **BOOK FAIR**

We were disappointed with Scholastic's pricing last year with many books being very expensive for parents. Having spoken to Scholastic about this they are trialling a discount book fair with all books £5 and under. We would be interested in your feedback regarding whether the books now represent value for money. The Book Fair will be visiting us on the week beginning 10th June.

#### **SUMMER FAYRE RAFFLE TICKETS**

The Summer Fayre is fast approaching. You will have received your raffle tickets to sell this week. If you are able to sell more we would be delighted to give you more. Please look out for the letter which will give more information how you can do this.

#### **AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS**

After school Tennis & Dazzlers start again after the holiday. Please collect a registration form from the school office. Cheerleading club will start on Friday 14th June after school, registration forms are available from the school office.

#### **VOLUNTEER LIBRARIAN**

Thanks to the PTA we have now re-fitted our library and fully reintroduced a bar coded lending library system. Mrs Thomas and Ms Busby look after the operation of the library but would always welcome additional help. If you have a passion for books and reading and a spare hour or two in the day time perhaps you might consider supporting them. Please contact admin3586@we-learn.com if you are interested.

All volunteers receive our Safeguarding Induction and will be subject to DBS clearance prior to beginning their voluntary role.

#### **IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES**

- Class Photos date has now been changed to 25th June
- Summer Fayre Friday 28th June
- Additional training day for staff Monday 1st July (please be aware that school and Kids' Club will be closed on this day).
- Transition Day Tuesday 9th July
- Y6 Leavers Performance Thursday 11th July, 6pm
- Y6 Leavers Performance Friday 12th July, 2pm
- Y6 Leavers Party Friday 12th July 6-8pm
- Y6 Leavers Service Thursday 18th July, 2pm

## This week's Achievers

Well Done!



## Y5 Visit Pre-School to share their learning



Pre-school were very brave this week when class 5BG came to visit and tell us all about their projects on lifecycles.

This half term, pre-school have been watching chicks

hatch from eggs and will soon be going to visit the chicks at Southfields Farm. As Year 5 have been investigating the life-cycles of insects, this was the perfect opportunity for Year 5 to share their expertise, develop self-confidence when speaking in a small group and tailoring their explanations to their audience. We were very

proud of year 5 for being so kind

to some of our youngest children, explaining some of their newly learnt vocabulary and the changes that take place in from baby to adult, and during metamorphosis, so that nursery could understand and learn more about bees, caterpillars, frogs and cicadas. Nursery enjoyed their visit and were then brave enough to show their newly found year 5 friends around their classroom, demonstrating their own self-confidence and communication skills. What a wonderful opportunity to collaborate between year groups, extending learning for both year 5 and pre-school and a perfect example of outworking our values of kindness and mutual respect.









# Worship Council Are the 'Cream' of the Crop!



Congratulations to our amazing Worship Council who braved dozens of pies 'in their face' for charity. The Worship Council raised over £130 for Christian Aid week. Well Done!

Some children missed out as the cream dried up, however they got the chance today to throw wet sponges at the crazy council members to make up for it instead!







### Y5 Flying High!

As part of our science lessons, 5BG have been looking at life cycles and animals.



When looking at 'birds in flight' we studied their movements and used this concept to plan our own investigation. We chose an aspect to change and tried to create a paper airplane that would travel the furthest! Luckily, the wind was behind us and some of the planes travelled exceptionally far!

